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It is safe to say that the last few months have been the 

most unusual in my teaching career. We have gone 

from celebrating the relay teams success at Albury to 

home schooling and then a rolling return to the 

classroom. It has been a challenging time for everyone  

especially for the students who had to rapidly change 

how they learned and socialised. I would like to 

congratulate all the students who really took on 

board the home school experience and made the 

most of the situation.  Of course this would not have 

been possible without the work of all of our school 

staff  who also had to rapidly change the way in which 

we delivered our education. Thanks to both Bronwyn 

and Ali for  their assistance.  Finally a big thank you to 

all of our parents who graciously accepted the 
changed conditions and jumped in to keep the 

students on track.  It will be  moment in time we will 

The students were very excited to return to school 

and we were very glad to have them back in the 

classroom and playground.  We have continued to 

adapt to the current conditions outlined by the 

Department of Education. We have been able to 

continue to have many of our Super Friday activities 

“zoomed” into the school, including Calisthenics and 

Music.  We have also been continuing our Kitchen 

Garden lesson with Mrs Turner

incredible “iso” cooking.  

Obviously the conditions outlined by the Department 

of Education have restricted some of the activities 

that we would normally be participating in Term 3. 

We will continue to keep you updated as restrictions 

are changed. Our aim is to minimise the impact on 

the students and to continue to keep them engaged in 

their education.  

Linda Stewart  

Principal 

Principal’s Report  
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District and Regional Swimming Carnivals 

It seems almost unbelievable to be talking about a 

they are almost an historical story!  

The students competed at the Deniliquin district 

carnival on 2 March with the following results  

50 m breast stroke (3rd)  

50 m back stroke (3rd)  

Grace and Dusty both qualified for the Albury 

Regional Carnival as did the relay team of Lily Plum, 

Hope Job, Grace Mclean and Dusty Plum.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Albury Regional Carnival.  

The students travelled to Albury for the what  was 

possibly the last regional sporting event for 2020.  

Grace McLean and Dusty Plum represented Deniliquin 

in their individual events with both just narrowly 

missing selection to the Riverina Team.  

The relay team qualified third in the Earl Magee Relay. 

The team were very excited to be heading to the state 

carnival before the COVID-19 restrictions saw the 

Congratulations to the team on their swim. 

Home School  

Booligal Public School took on the challenge of home 

school with gusto. With lots of inventive ways to keep 

the students engage, from maths games to Booligal 

FM.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grace McLean, Lily Plum, Dusty Plum & Hope Job  

Grace McLean  challenging her Mum to a 
maths game. 

Lily has NOT let the cat out of the bag. 
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One part of the programme was to develop artwork 

using items found in the garden. The students 

completed the artworks and then sent a photo to Mrs 

Stewart. The artworks were shared on our facebook 

page and the Departments Art Unit then used the 

artworks as examples of how to create art using 

autumn leaves. A wonderful complement to the Mrs 

Stewart, Grace McLean and Lily Plum.  

Super Friday ….kinda’ 

Like every school we have had to adapt to  the new 

normal. We were determined not to loose  the skills 

the students have developed during Super Friday. We 

were very grateful that our Callisthenic teacher , 

Verity Auldist was quickly able to adapt and deliver 

her classes via Zoom. The students have kept up their 

practice and flexibility.  The library has proved to be a 

great place to dance !  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to South West Arts and our music 

teacher Chris Bodey.  With out skipping a beat (pun 
intended) Chris has been able to keep the students 

progressing with their Ukulele and Guitar lessons. The 

one on one lesson have been a great addition to the 

week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

s butterfly 

s mandala  

Reading, writing and the splits

Dusty Plum in his online music 
class 
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Coming Events / Birthdays

8 March Phil Kettle Writing Workshop

13 March  PSSA Regional Swimming 

  Carnival 

15 March  Milo Blast Cricket

17 March  Super Friday (Hay) 

20 March  Debating (Deniliquin) 

21 March  Netball Gala Day (Griffith) 

28 March  Lily Plum B’Day 

5-6 April  PSSA Swimming Homebush

6 April  Last day of school

8 April  Booligal Sheep Races

The students were more then a bit excited about 

returning to the kitchen and garden.  The delights 

coming out of the kitchen have been delicious and 

have been challenging the tastebuds of our students.  

Using our crop of eggplants, Mrs Turner helped the 

students to prepare an aromatic eggplant curry with 

homemade naan bread.  

 

Using an abundance of winter citrus fruit, the next 

week the students prepared a very impressive  lemon. 

Blueberry, rosemary syrup cake.  With the leftover 

peel the students then made citrus sour straps. A 

great re use of ingredients.  

 

 

 

 

School Dates 

19 June  RDO 

22 June  P&C meeting (2pm) 

22 June  Writing with Fleur

29 June  Writing with Fleur

2 July   End of  Term 2

3 July    RDO  (Hope ‘s birthday!!) 

21 July  First day Term 3

13 August  Robotics 

17 August  School photos (Hay) 

26 August Book Fair  

10 Sept Robotics 

Naan bread production line.  

Eggplant curry before ... 

Lemon, blueberry, 
rosemary cake 

Citrus sours


